
What is the ESSD Ligh�ng Project? 

The East Salem Service District (ESSD) provides or assists in providing services to the East Salem area that is 

outside of the city limits of Salem. These services include law enforcement, stormwater management, sewer 

service, and street ligh�ng. Un�l this year, the ESSD had more than 130 individual ligh�ng districts that had 

been formed by neighborhood pe��ons. Each district was paying different fee amounts and had varying 

levels of par�cipa�on.  

 

There have been many requests from residents and businesses for addi�onal ligh�ng in the area. Last year 

the district’s governing body created one ligh�ng district which includes the en�re ESSD area. This also 

eliminated the 130+ smaller ligh�ng districts.  

 

With a consolidated ligh�ng district, all residents will pay the same fee throughout the district. It also means 

that ligh�ng will be installed, if it does not already exist, throughout the district.  

 

When can I expect lights to be installed in my area? 

PGE began installing street lights on June 3, 2019, and an�cipates the project will take two years to 

complete. While we do not have a schedule of an�cipated installa�ons for each area,  PGE is le3ng us know 

as lights are installed and we are pos�ng this informa�on on the service district web page. Please check 

h4p://bit.ly/EastSalemLigh�ng for updates on where lights have been installed.  

 

If you have a sugges�on for where lights should be installed, please send your sugges�on to 

service_districts@co.marion.or.us. 

 

How much will I be charged? 

While lights are s�ll being installed, the fee will increase incrementally each year. This year property owners 

will be assessed $25.62 for street ligh�ng. When all of the lights are installed, the fee is expected to be in the 

range of $35-$40 per year. 

 

How is the fee calculated? 

The East Salem Service District pays the monthly bill to PGE for the ligh�ng services. In April, the district will 

take what was paid the prior year (April of the previous year through March of the current year), add a 2.5% 

administra�ve fee, and split that amount equally among all buildable/developed proper�es in the district 

with a lot size of at least 4,000 square feet.  

 

How will I be charged? 

The fee will be added to your property taxes beginning with the October 2019 property tax statement.  

 

How o"en will the annual fee increase? 

Once all of the lights are installed, the annual fee will only increase if PGE raises their rates.  
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If I was already paying a ligh�ng fee, is this fee being added to the fee I currently pay? 

No. If you were paying for ligh�ng before, this fee will replace the previous fee.   

 

Why am I paying for service before lights are installed in my area?  

The most cost-effec�ve manner to enhance ligh�ng throughout the district was to eliminate the 130+ 

individual districts and create one ligh�ng district. Since the ESSD is one ligh�ng district, all customers are 

subject to the fee.  We an�cipate the project will be complete in about two years with improved ligh�ng for 

all.  

 

Who should I contact if I have ques�ons?  

Contact the East Salem Service District at (503) 588-5084, email service_districts@co.marion.or.us, or visit 

h4p://bit.ly/EastSalemLigh�ng.  

East Salem Service District 

Street Ligh�ng Project 

Frequently Asked Ques�ons, con�nued 


